
In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful                          Friday 31st January 2025 

Message from the  Headteacher  

 

Asalaam Alaikum parents and carers, 

I pray that you and your lovely children are well. 

At the beginning of last week I began liaising with ‘Travel for Life’ with a view to gaining a TFL stars award for the school. This 

will involve some exciting projects for the children, including learning how to travel safely by bicycle in our school playground. 

For children in Year 4. Please look out for the email. Ms Laamri received a fantastic response to her Muslim superhero poster 

competition both in terms of numbers and quality. In fact, she decided to find even more winners and two teachers contributed 

to the prizes. 

We have started our boosters this week and the roll out has been very smooth. I am pleased that so many children have been 

attending. We have targeted specific groups of children to ensure that the lessons are pitched at the correct level for the 

children to gain the maximum benefit. If your child has not received an invitation to join a booster group, it is simply because 

your child does not fit into the groups that have been targeted. We will endeavour to ensure that all children across the school 

will receive some extra support over time. I thoroughly enjoyed getting back into the classroom with children from Year 3 and 4 

this week and I was impressed with the children’s abilities and enthusiasm. 

As the Holy month of Ramadhan is approaching, please look out for letters from Ms. Jessa which explains the procedure to 

follow if your child is fasting. If we do not receive an indication on Arbor that the child is fasting or if there is no meal chosen, 

we will assume that the child is not fasting and he/she will be encouraged to eat and drink. We have made the decision that we 

will not be ‘phoning individual families’ to check due to the possible volume of calls that would need to be made. 

I would like to thank the parents that have continued to attend school to speak to our children about their jobs and again the 

feedback has been very positive. 

Unfortunately, I continue to receive complaints from our neighbours regarding the parking and we may have to take the step of 

taking and publishing photographs of the offending vehicles in future newsletters. It is very unfair on the overwhelming 

majority of parents who do take the trouble to find parking when it is limited and walk up Brookshill that there are others who 

do not do the same. 

To end on a positive note, Ms. Jessa and FOHPS are planning some lovely events for Ramadhan and for me it will be the first 

time in more than two decades that I will have experienced the Holy month in an Islamic setting. Like the children, I can’t wait! 

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

Mr. Syed 
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Message from the Faith Leader  
Salaam families of Hujjat Primary,  

 

Alhamdulillah, The Lady Maryam Project raised an incredible sum of over £350 for Hand on Heart 

Charity. We were blessed to have the opportunity to work together to show the value of service 

as we packed bags to help the homeless through the 

winter. May Allah (SWT) reward all for their contributions 

and efforts.  

 

In assembly we reflected on verse 77 of surah 28 in the 

Quran, “...and do good as Allah has done good to you…” We 

showed gratitude by remembering all the wonderful 

blessings Allah (SWT) has given us and then reflected on 

how we can show service by doing good to others. 

We read the story ’We are better together’ and reflected on the beauty of uniting as a      

community for prayer, service and fun!  

 

 

May Allah (SWT) continue to provide us with the ambition and opportunities to serve and do good to others. May He help us to 

remember the numerous bounties He has given us and help us to unite in prayer and service Insha’Allah.  

Praying you have a blessed weekend. 

Mrs Jessa 



 
Quran Competition  

As we approach the Holy month of Ramadhan, we invite the children to take part in the 
Quran competition shown below. 

This is an optional competition run by an external organisation so for more information and 
to register please visit the website https://coej.org/qari1/  

The deadline for registration is 14th February. Whilst we will not be teaching the surahs for 
the competition in school, we look forward to encouraging children to build a bond with the 

Holy Quran this Holy Ramadhan by reciting and reflecting on some of the surah together 
Insha’Allah. 



 Pupils’ of the Week 
24th January 

Pupils’ of the Week 
31st January 

An Noor  Hannah  Hasan 

Al Haqq Karrar Yaqub 

Al Kareem Aleyah Hassan 

Al Hakeem Nura Hadi Ab 

Al Khaaliq Kawthar Musa 

Al Wahhaab Fatimah G Zahra Ri 

Ar Raoof Faatimah D Abbasali 

Ash Shakoor Inaya Ameera Zahra 

As Saboor Hasan  Zahra  

Al Wadood Muneerah  Hadi Sh 

Attendance Awards  
Our target is 96% or more! 

Well done to               

Al Khaaliq                                  

class for achieving the 

best attendance across 

school with 98.5% 

w.e. 24th January 

Well done to 

As Saboor                                     

class for achieving the 

best attendance across 

school with 95.1%      

w.e. 31st January 

‘Pupils of the Week’ Achievements 
 

Each week, we focus on one of our school values. During PSHE lessons 

and assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how 

we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved 

Prophet (PBUH).  The value for this half term is Service. We are very 

proud of our pupils demonstrating this value! 

IN to WIN 
Attendance Winner 

Well done to Dawud I (4S) for 

having 100% attendance this 

week! 



 
Additional Information: 

Dates for your diaries: 

Events Dates and timings 

Spring Book Fair (KS2 Playground) Monday 3rd February 3.15-3.45pm  

Spring Book Fair (KS2 Playground) Tuesday 4th February 3.15-3.45pm  

EYFS ‘Birds of Prey Workshop’  Wednesday 5th February  

Spring Book Fair (KS2 Playground) Wednesday 5th February              
3.15-3.45pm  

Spring Book Fair (KS2 Playground) Thursday 6th February 3.15-3.45pm  

Parent Forum and Coffee with the HT (In school)  
(Parking on-site in the MUGA for attendees 
only, from 10.15-10.25am)    

Wednesday 12th February 10.30am  

Harrow Early Support Workshop– Regulating 
emotions for Parents (On site)  
(Parking on-site in the MUGA for attendees 
only, from 9.10-9.20am)    

Wednesday 12th February 9.30-10.30am  

Year 1 Trip to Hertfordshire Zoo  Wednesdays 12th February  

PINS Parent Coffee Morning  
(SEND parent engagement meeting) (In School) 
(Parking on-site in the MUGA for attendees 
only, from 8.50-9.00am)    

Thursday, 13th February 9.00-10.00am  

Half Term Break  Monday 17th February – Friday 21st 
February  

Class Assembly Ash Shakoor Class – 3S  Wednesday 26th February 9.15am start  

FoHPS – Ramadhan Event  Friday 7th March during school hours  

Quran Project (in School)  Launch 28th February 2024  

*Eid Ul Fitr  Monday 31st March  

Parent Teacher Meetings (In School)  Wednesday 2nd April 3.45-6.45pm  

Harrow Early Support Workshop for Parents    
(On site)  

Wednesday 2nd April 9.30-10.30am  

Parent Teacher Meetings (In School)  Thursday 3rd April 3.45-6.45pm  

Year 2 Trip to Tower Of London  Thursday 3rd April 

Last Day of Term  Friday 4th April (1pm EYFS/KS1 & 1.10pm 
KS2)  

Spring Break  Monday 7th April – Friday 18th April  

Bank Holiday/ School closed for staff and pupils  Monday 21st April  

Summer Term: Tuesday 22nd April – Wednesday 23rd July 2025   

*Please note: all Islamic dates are subject to the sighting of the moon These dates will be 
updated each term with more information   


